
Shenandoah EAA Chapter 1031 

November Meeting Minutes 

November 13, 2023 

 

The November meeting of Shenandoah EAA Chapter 1031 was held in Mac McLaurin’s garage on 

Wednesday, November 13, 2024 and called to order by John Munroe at 6 PM. Those in attendance were: 

Dave Ames, Darren Bittinger, Ed Frawley, Mac McLaurin, Bob Metcalfe, John Munroe, Juergen Nies, Tom 

Parry, Marcus Zechini and Stan Kerns. 

Juergen Nies gave the Treasurer’s Report, as of the closing October Bank statement the balance was 

$1,677.33.  The chapter is $150.17 over budgeted revenue. 

There were just a few miscellaneous items of discussion: 

 The annual Hudson River Corridor flyout is planned for November 17, 2024, weather permitting, 

 The Chapter holiday dinner is planned for January 11, 2025 at IJ Cann’s, 

 The December chapter meeting will be held on our regular schedule (Wednesday, December 11, 

2024) and is tentatively being planned to be held in the new terminal building at OKV.  If the 

terminal isn’t completed and open for use, the meeting will be held in the corporate hanger a 

gate 3. 

Members expressed thanks to Mac for the use of his garage for the meeting, in addition to admiring the 

beautiful restoration work being done of his and Ed’s ’46 Champ.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:45. 

Minutes submitted by Stan Kerns. 

 


